
 

 

 
22 February 2024 
 
Dear  
 
ATISN 20134 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 25 January 2024. You asked for the 
following information:   
 
Cost per annum for the First Minister's chauffeur driven travel to and from the Senedd, 
including the salary and meal allowances for the driver. 
 
Details of the type of vehicle or vehicles used - if not the make and model, the engine type 
and engine size. Can you please detail whether the car/s are owned or leased by Welsh 
Government and the cost?  
 
I have interpreted your question to mean travel between the First Minster’s home and the 
Senedd. The Welsh Government does not calculate or record the costs, including driver 
salary, related to individual journeys. These journeys would not incur a meal allowance. 
The official car fleet is owned by the Welsh Government, the details requested are shown 
below: 
 
Volvo S90 Saloon, 2.0 D4 Auto, Inscription Pro, £35,868  
Volvo S90 Saloon, 2.0 D4 Auto, Momentum Pro, £31,678  
Volvo S90 Saloon, 2.0 D4 Auto, Momentum, £29,750  
Volvo S90 Saloon, 2.0 D4 Auto, Momentum, £29,750 
Volvo S90 Saloon, 2.0 D4 Auto, Momentum, £29,750  
Volvo S90 Saloon, T8 Auto, Inscription Hybrid, £39,995  
Volvo S90 Saloon, T8 Auto, Inscription Hybrid, £41,250 
Volvo S90 Saloon, T8 Auto, Inscription Hybrid, £41,250  
Volvo S90 Saloon, T8 Auto, Inscription Hybrid, £41,250  
Nissan Leaf, Tekna Auto, £27,385  
Nissan Leaf, Tekna Auto, £30,096  
Nissan Leaf, Tekna Auto, £30,096 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit  
Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or e-mail: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   
Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.org.uk      
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until 
it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

